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Dear Parents/Guardians,

Spring is almost in the air as we return for the second half of the
academic year.  On Monday at our INSET day Academy staff
spent time considering the progress we have made towards
our strategic aims.  It was a very uplifting day thinking about
all the wonderful projects we have carried out and the progress
we are making in providing an exceptional education for your
daughters!

We are looking forward to meeting Year 7 parents and carers
on Wednesday 28th, see the side panel for other upcoming
dates and events.

Last week we began the season of Lent; you will see
information from Mr. McGhee our Head of RE and Ms Semambo,
acting Chaplain about all the things we are doing to celebrate
this season of prayer, fasting and acts of charity.

Finally, we have had concerns raised about parking on
Moreland Road at the end of the school day, please be
considerate of our students’ safety and the parking restriction
in place.

Thank you for your continued support!
 
Fiona Stone headteacher@uai.org.uk

Year 7 Progress Meeting
Wednesday 28 February

4.30 - 7.00p.m.

Year 9 Progress Meeting + Options
Information

Thursday 7 March
4.30 - 7.00p.m.

Year 8 Progress Meeting
Monday 22 April
4.30 - 7.00p.m.

Parent Coffee Morning 3
Wednesday 22 May 2024 

9.00 – 10.00a.m. 

Art, Music & Drama Exhibition
Wednesday 26 June 2024

4.00 - 6.00p.m.

Year 6/7 New Entrants’ Meeting
Wednesday 26 June 2024

6.00 - 7.00p.m.

Year 11 Prom
Thursday 27 June 2024

7.00 - 11.00p.m.

mailto:headteacher@uai.org.uk
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Chaplaincy News
Pope Francis@Pontifex –18th February 2024

War is always a defeat. Wherever fighting occurs, people are exhausted. Let us
#PrayTogether tirelessly, because prayer is effective. May we ask the Lord for the gift

of minds and hearts dedicated concretely to #Peace.
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Forward in Joy – 366 days with Angela Merici – Daily words of wisdom
from our patron saint
February: Esteem
23rd February: Strive to act solely out of the sole love of God.
24th February: Encourage them to go forward willingly.
25th February: Let them hold this as most certain: that they will never be abandoned
in their needs.
26th February: In time of great need, true friendship is recognised.
27th February: If you see one faint-hearted, lift her heart.
28th February: Loving each other and living in harmony together are a sure sign that
we are walking the good path.
29th February: We will cross through this momentary life with consolation.



Ursuline Student profile: the value of listening attentively.

“Ears are attentive to wisdom and turning your love to
understanding” (Proverbs 2:2)

Attentiveness is recognising the value of other people and
giving them listening ears, respect, courtesy and total
concentration. This means paying attention to others needs,
just as much as our own and being genuine in our response to
God’s call in helping others. 

We all yearn for someone to listen to us and we want our voice to be heard. Even when it
is difficult for us to express our feelings and emotions through words we rely on others to
communicate with us in different ways. When this does not happen, people believe that
they are not cared for or loved. 

Relationships are built on listening- both to God’s word and to each other. We must
mirror Jesus actions and attitudes towards others especially strangers in our daily lives.
Asking questions and actively listening to their concerns, opinion and needs. Without the
support system of showing our attentiveness to the wants and needs of others around
us, our society, community and Church will all be limp and lifeless.

Taking the time to stop and listen, communicates volumes in terms of the value we place
on people. Throughout the Bible we are shown examples of people who listened
attentively to the needs of God and others and likewise those who blatantly refuse. The
Prophets in the Old Testament dedicated their service to preaching to a somewhat
disengaged crowd who questioned their teaching. Similarly, in the New Testament when
Jesus spoke in his parables he told the people “listen then... he who has ears let him hear”
(Matthew 11:15). Jesus knew that the majority of the crowd were disconnected and
confused with what he was saying- using metaphors and symbols to teach them about
God. However, it took just one person to listen attentively to his words and understand for
the message to bring change to the society. We pray that leaders will listen to the cry of
the poor, the downtrodden and those suffering in conflict.

We too must listen. Listening and being attentive will challenge us and demand focus but
once we do, we will create marvellous things to our own lives and those in our society.
SERVIAM !

Mr McGhee. Extended Leadership and Head of Religious Education.

Chaplaincy News



Chaplaincy News Continued...



Chaplaincy News Continued...



Chaplaincy News Continued...

Drama News

On Monday 4th March a fantastic cast of students will be
performing The Tempest by William Shakespeare at the Kenneth
More Theatre. The performance will start at 7pm. please see the
link  on the notice below for ordering your tickets for the show. 
The students have been working very hard on the production and
would love to see familiar faces supporting them in the audience!
Ms Milne, Subject Lead, Drama





International Mother Language Day 

This week we have been celebrating International Mother
Language Day with year group assemblies and a language
workshop in G6. 

Ursuline is a school full of multilingual speakers and this is
something we think deserves celebrating. In our workshop, some
of our Tamil, Ukrainian and Italian speakers taught other
students about their languages and how to say certain phrases.
We played music, invited students to write about themselves in
their own languages, as well as our workshop leaders’
languages, and Mr Vijay even brought in some Sri Lankan sweets
in line with the learning about Tamil!

Thank you so much to the girls who helped: 
Vira Hibliak
Alina Prynkevych
Shalome Sutharsan
Shanjirra Suresh
Ibtida Khan 
Anisha Khan 

Mr Burt, E A L Coordinator



Library News

Ms Finlay, Librarian

Waterstones Children’s Book Prize 2024

The shortlist for this year’s prestigious Waterstones Children’s Book Prize has been
announced. The award highlights the best new talent in children’s writing and illustration,
as chosen by Waterstones booksellers. 

Young Adult Reads
Promise Boys by Nick Brooks (Macmillan)
What the World Doesn’t See by Mel Darbon (Usborne Publishing)
Girl, Goddess, Queen by Bea Fitzgerald (Penguin)
Thieves’ Gambit by Kayvion Lewis (Simon & Schuster Children’s UK)
You Think You Know Me by Ayaan Mohamud (Usborne Publishing)
Friendship Never Ends by Alexandra Sheppard (Knights Of)

March is a busy month in the literacy calendar with opportunities to celebrate reading
and writing across a range of genres, from poetry to non-fiction. With World Book Day,
British Science Week, Shakespeare Week and World Poetry Day all coming up, there is
something for almost every week of the month! Plus don’t forget Empathy Week next
week and LGBTQ+ month continues in Feb. Our school library has several books and
resources to acknowledge these events so do please encourage your daughters to visit.



Intermediate Maths Challenge

The UK Maths trust (UKMT) is a leading charity that advances the education of young
people in mathematics. We had 83 year 10 students take part in the UKMT Intermediate
Challenge on 31st January 2024. 

UKMT intermediate challenge is aimed at key stage 4 students in Year 11 and below, the
challenge is designed to challenge and engage students in mathematics.
The Year 10 students took part in a 60-minute, 25 multiple choice challenge. 
Encouraging mathematical reasoning, precision of thought and fluency to make
students think. The problems on the Intermediate challenge are designed to make
students think, most are accessible for KS4 students but are still a challenge for even
more experienced mathematicians!

I am pleased to announce the following award winners:
Silver Award winners
Ghathunaa Athavan, Nana Bawuah, Zhiyi Chen, Anisa Hasan, Jasmine Kaur, Aksaya
Raveendran, Shanjirra Suresh
With Nana awarded the best in school certificate!

Bronze Award winners
Eshal Abbas, Unaza Ahmed, Layli Ali, Samia Baichoo, Sarah Basrah, Linh Dinh, Nevaeh
Eugene, Tazmina Haleem, Hafsa Islam Akter, Alisha Kayani, Hiruthayani Maheswaran,
Mushira Majeed, Rameen Malik, Shenaya Hewa, Kisaa Naqvi, Chinaemezu Oguchi, Zaara
Oomerjee, Aksiga Sivarubavel, Asmithaa Sribavaan

All other students received a certificate of participation. I would like to congratulate all
students for taking part, they showed great determination and resilience.
Mr S. Deen, Head of Mathematics

Maths News



MFL NEWS 

Year 8 Pop up Cards ‘Ma Zone’ (My area)

French students from 8C and 8J combined what they learned in
French and DT to create beautiful pop-up cards on ‘Describe the
area I live in’ topic. Here are some of their amazing creations.
Bravo!

Ms Grassi, MFL Leader 



Cleaning the pennies

This week we took cleaning to another level and decided to find the best way to clean
our old coins. The best method as you can see from the before and after picture here
was to use Vinegar (Ethanoic Acid) and salt (Sodium Chloride).

The dirty coin was placed inside the vinegar and salt and stirred for about 1 minute and
then the reaction between them was strong enough to wipe the coin clean.
The chemical reaction between them creates sodium acetate and hydrogen. The
bubbles of hydrogen can be seen as the reaction works to clean the coin.
 
Mr Uddin and Ms Agudelo

Music News

New Vocal Group for Upper School

We are starting up a new Vocal Group for Years 9
and above. We will start rehearsing at breaktime
(10.40-10.55am) on Wednesday 28th February
(next week) in Practice Room 3 in the Music
Department. Please come along if you’re
interested.

See Ms Deller for any further information.

Science News



Theatre Appreciation Society Trip – A Level Arts students
trip to ‘Hamilton’

Calling all A Level Arts students!

Tickets are now available to attend a performance of ‘Hamilton’ on Thursday 18th April @
2pm, showing at the Victoria Palace Theatre in central London.  Tickets cost £25 per
person, an amazing price considering the popularity of the show.  Interested students
need to come to see Ms Cooper, Ms Mackie or Mr Irwin ASAP to pick up a letter to secure
their place and will then need to make payment via ParentPay or directly to the Finance
Office.

‘Hamilton’ is the story of America's Founding Father, Alexander Hamilton, an immigrant
from the West Indies who became George Washington's right-hand man during the
Revolutionary War and helped shape the very foundations of the America we know
today. The score blends hip-hop, jazz, blues, rap, R&B and Broadway - the story of
America then, as told by America now.

Tickets will be allocated on a first come, first served basis so make sure to get your letters
and payment in ASAP to secure your place – these are going to go quickly!

World Book Day – Thursday 7th March

Get ready for this year’s World Book Day which will be celebrated on Thursday 7th March!

This year we’d like the celebrations to be even bigger and better so we are encouraging
all students and staff to take part by dressing up as a character from a book they love.
It’s up to you what character you come but there will once again be prizes for best
costumes so try to be original! Also remember to make sure that your character is
actually from a book, not just a film or TV show as the day is meant to celebrate books
and reading…

On the day there will be different book themed activities to take part in so keep an eye
out for further messages as we get closer to the big day!

Ms Cooper, Head of English / Extended SLT



Did you know…just registering your daughter for Free School
Meals means that our school gets extra money!!

You can register your daughter for Free School Meals if you receive any of these benefits:

• Universal Credit (provided you have an annual net earned income of no more than £7,400, as
assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods)

 • Income Support 

• Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance

 • Income-related Employment and Support Allowance

 • Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999

 • The guaranteed element of Pension Credit

 • Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual
gross income of no more than £16,190)

 • Working Tax Credit run-on – paid for four weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 

If you want your daughter to have a free, healthy meal at lunchtime that’s great – she will get a
free meal (saving you more than £400 per year!). There is NO stigma attached and no one will

know because we operate a cashless payment system in our Dining Hall.

If you qualify but don’t want your daughter to have Free School Meals, please still register as the
school will get additional funding. Your daughter can still continue to have her packed lunch as

normal!

To apply please complete the on-line Free School Meals application on the Redbridge.gov.uk
website.You can apply regardless of which borough you live in because your daughter attends a

school in Redbridge. It is a simple 1-page form, so don’t delay, apply today!!

It is important to note that:

Taking the meal is recommended but not compulsory
Your daughter may receive additional help as a result of being registered, for example, help
with the cost of music lessons or school trips
No one will know and it will not affect any other benefits you are claiming
Registering your daughter for Free School Meals will bring in more money to our school. 

Thank you for your co-operation.



Careers

Ms Finlay, Careers Coordinator






